
Juan Antonio Salazar 

3209 Carter Dr.  

Arlington, TX. 76014 

juanantonio52@gmail.com 

April 28, 2016. 
 

Dear Brethren:  
 

I pray that my letter find you doing well. I am grateful for the opportunity to write to you again, to talk to 

you our work in Arlington & Dallas. I am thankful with every one of you, for your spiritual, and financial 

support. May God will richly fill your every need in a glorious way through Christ Jesus, for your efforts, 

sacrifice and participation with your servant.  
 

Brethren, Our weekly Bible classes with our brother Gerardo, and his wife Diana is continue to go very well. 

The Bible class is every Friday at 8:00 PM. Concerning Alma Castillo, we are already are back in track with 

her Bible study, she also started to visit us in a regular basis.       
 

My Bible class with Brother Miguel is on hold for now, he have been working a lot of hours. I hope that we 

can continue very soon. Brother Adrian stop attending completely and Sister Mayte is missing a lot our 

worship services, she is attending just twice per month.    
 

Our new Brethren Gerardo, Miguel, keep participating reading Bible verses every Sunday before the 

morning lesson. Victor Manuel, Jose, and Juan Jr. are also doing the same. Brother Miguel and Gerardo also 

continue helping in leading prayers and participating in passing the Lord Supper. We are trying to keep 

them active, Gerardo is younger that Miguel but look more mature. Also, Jose Olivares, (sister Idalia’s 

husband) keep attending our worship services, not as much but he is attending.  
 

 Juan Romero and his wife Ruth haven’t visit with us again, we have the communication going with them, 

and hopefully they started visit again soon.         
 

Brethren, my meeting in Pasadena Texas was a very good meeting, very good attendance and a lot of 

personal work. Their new preacher have been very encouraging for the congregation. They suffer a division 

that left the Lord’s church there with only 14 members, they are now closed to be 40 in membership. They 

had several baptisms, plus Christians from other congregations desire to come and work with them. Brother 

Gutierrez is doing a great job but still struggling to raise more financial support, he needs about 1500.00 

more per month.  
 

We are ready for our first gospel meeting of this year. God willing Brother Alberto Barrera from Lewisville-

Flower Mound, will be here with us from May 6-8. God willing I will tell you more in my next report.   
 

Please keep us in your prayers. God Bless you all.              
 
                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                     Juan Antonio Salazar                                                                                                                                                                                                          
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